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President’s Stall 

Happy New Year!  I hope you all had a wonderful time over the Christmas 

and New Year’s holidays! 

The 2015 riding season has ended and a new season is ready to begin!  Get 

your ride requests into Cathy Small for 2016.  The 2016 ride schedule is 

waiting to be filled!  The first ride of the season to date, is scheduled to be 

at the Newport Railroad Bed on May 22, sponsored by Marianne 

Cogswell.  

Yet again the trail committee had to cancel the scheduled meeting.  At the 

January meeting we will set a new date, which will need to be soon, so we 

can have our banquet in February.  So far, the only details settled upon for 

the banquet are that it will be held on February 20, that it will be a potluck 

supper with awards after, and the location will be at the clubhouse.  We 

will need to ask at the meeting this Saturday if the 20th is the correct date, 

as that is a Sunday.   

We will need to plan sponsor awards, most rides award, and the 

sportsmanship award.  Although we are keeping the format simple this 

year, we still want this to be fun, so please share any ideas you have for 

this event.  We hope you can join in and share your thoughts and ideas.  If 

you cannot make a meeting, you can send your thoughts and ideas to me or 

to Julie Anderson. 

We are also looking for nominations for the sportsman ship award!  Details 

for the sportsmanship award are further down in this newsletter. 

Trudy. 

THE NEXT MEETING IS 

JANUARY 9, 2016 
 

http://www.mainetrailriders.com/
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Notice to Members 

 

 

 

The sink in the clubhouse has been replaced with a 

deeper one.  The old one is still in good shape if 

anyone wants it.  If you are interested, contact 

Nancy Weeks (phone 207-557-3302).  First come, 

first served. 

 

Sportsmanship Award 

This is a reminder we need nominations for the 

Sportsmanship Award for 2015. We will be taking 

nominations until the night of the banquet, plus 

nominations can be made that night. We will vote 

for the recipient of the sportsmanship award at the 

banquet.   

A member who has received the award in the past 

five years is not eligible.  The past winners are: 

2010 – Rob Gilson 

2011 – Trudy Bickford 

2012 – Nancy Weeks 

2013 – Lynn Aube 

2014 – Rick Casavant (and his little dog Jack) 

Please forward your nominations for 2015 to Trudy 

Bickford: 

Email:  trudybickford@mainetrailriders.com,  

Phone:   207-720-0550. 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

Please note:  the event calendar will be posted at 

the clubhouse prior to all meetings.  The calendar 

will not be read at the meetings. Club meetings are 

at 7:30 P.M. unless posted otherwise. 

Jan 9 - Club meeting, at the MTRA club house 

Feb 20 – Banquet 

Mar 12 - Club meeting, at the MTRA club house 

Apr 9 - Club meeting, at the MTRA club house 

May 14 - Club meeting, at the MTRA club house 

May 22 - **Newport Railroad Bed Ride 

(Marianne Cogswell) 

Jun 11 - Club meeting, at the MTRA club house 

Jun 11-12 - **Spring Ride at MTRA club house 

(Julie Anderson 207-446-1604) 

Jul 9 - Club meeting, at the MTRA club house 

Aug 13 - Club meeting, at the MTRA club house 

Sep 10 - Club meeting, at the MTRA club house 

Sep 9-11 – Litchfield Fair Food Booth 

Oct 1-2 - ** Parkman Ride (Donna Tripp) 

Oct 8 - Club meeting, at the MTRA club house 

Oct 8-10 - **Mt. Vernon Ride (Walt Williams and 

Sandy Zack 207-293-3068) 

Nov 12 - Club meeting, at the MTRA club house 

Dec 10 - Club meeting, at the MTRA club house  

Our Next Meeting:  

January 9, 2016 

 

If there is any question regarding the 

possibility of cancellation of any meeting, 

please call 207-720-0550, before leaving to 

attend.  If we have your email address, an email 

notification will be sent out.  Or, you can check 

out the Maine Trailer Riders Web site or 

Facebook page. 

 

mailto:trudybickford@mainetrailriders.com
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Ride Information 

Contact the trail secretary, Cathy Small, to sponsor 

a ride: 

Email:  Cathy@MaineTrailRiders.com  

Phone:  207-582-2093 

General Membership Meeting 
Minutes 

Submitted by Cathy Small 

MTRA Secretary’s Report – December 12, 2015 

Meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by President 

Trudy Bickford. 

Guests Introduction/New Members:  None 

Secretary’s Report:  A motion to accept the 

November Secretary’s Report as posted in the 

Hoofbeats was made, seconded, and passed. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Copies of the report was 

passed out for review.  Cathy reviewed it all with 

the membership. 

Board of Director’s:  No Report 

Committees: 

Trail Committee:  A motion was made, seconded, 

and passed to hold our Banquet on February 20, 

2016, at the clubhouse with a pot luck supper and 

awards to be given out after.  No membership 

meeting with take place that night.  The trail 

committee set a meeting to discuss details of this 

banquet for Dec. 17th at the clubhouse at 7 p.m. 

Horse Show Committee:  We will be having a 

short meeting after the Christmas party tonight. 

Publicity:  No Report 

Building and Land:  We would like to thank Rick 

and Nora for donating and installing a new kitchen 

sink and facet.  It will be greatly appreciated.  Also 

for installing a shelf above the stove for our 

microwave to set instead of taking up much needed 

counter space. 

Fund Raising:  Trudy is working on a location (the 

church we usually use) and a date for a Scrapping 

book fund raiser. 

Food:  No Report 

Entertainment:  No Report 

Parade:  No Report 

Hospitality:  A Christmas Card was sent around for 

members to sign and it will be sent to Larry Felt.  

He is now in Goudreau’s Retirement Inn, 110 

College Avenue, Waterville.  I’m sure he would 

love to receive card from everybody. 

Junior’s Report:  The juniors have taken their 

tests.   

Val presented what she purchased with her junior 

money – New spurs, Chaps, Brush, lunge whip 

Brynn presented what she purchased with her 

junior money – New Helmet, Horse Treats, New 

Boots. 

Lauren presented what she purchased with her 

junior money – A fake horse tail, a fly bonnet, and 

fleece. 

Correspondence Report:  Our Libaility Insurance 

bill was received and discussed.  Cathy will discuss 

with Sandy to get clarification before paying the 

bill. 

Old Business:  Board of Director’s sign up sheet 

went around. 

New Business:  No Report 

Remarks for the good of the order:  Cathy asked 

if anybody fed their horses beet pulp because she 

has a bag she would like to give to somebody 

because her horse won’t eat it.  Nobody does. 

Donation of $25. was received from Maine 

Mounted Search and Rescue for the use of our club 

and grounds. 

Brags:  Michelle Morris donated $5.00 for her 

brags. 

Motion made to adjourn at 7:45 pm. 

We then preceeded with your annual Chirstmas 

Party. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Cathy Small (for Sandy Craig, Secretary) 

 

mailto:Cathy@MaineTrailRiders.com
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Classified Ads 

STEEL-iT Steel Roofing Center 

 

 

 

 

Boarding & Lessons 

Available at Greene-Horse Farm & Livery, Inc. 

We are privately owned and operated and offer all 

our guests a 10 X 12 box stall in a newly built 

barn.  Horses are turned out daily in individual 

paddocks or herd pasture depending on 

compatibility.   

Board includes: stall, tack cubicle, feed and basic 

grooming.  There is a round pen on site for your 

use, and miles of trails and dirt roads for your riding 

pleasure.    

We are conveniently located 4 miles off Route 202 

in Greene between Lewiston and Augusta.   

Also offering beginner lessons and training.   

Please call for more information and pricing, (207) 

576-2721.  References are available upon request. 

 

Boarding available in Litchfield 

10x12 stalls, 15 acres of pasture. Includes daily 

turnout, hay, bedding, basic grooming. Trails 

available with no road riding.  

Located only 1/10th of a mile from the Maine Trail 

Riders Association clubhouse & riding arena. 

Call (207) 446-1604 for pricing or to make an 

appointment. 

 

JL Custom Fab 
Route 201 in Bowdoin, 207-666-5800 

M-F 8:00 to 5:00, Sat by appointment 

Trailer Service and Repairs:  bearings, brakes, 

lights, suspension and wiring 

Truck and Towing Accessories:  hitches, 

goosenecks, brake controls, racks, steps 

Custom Metal Fabrication:  hay racks, ladders, 

storage solutions 

**Full Trailer Safety Inspection only $58 for 

MTRA Members** 

Combining remarkable skills and extraordinary 

service…to fabricate your needs 

 
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Forrest Excavation  
Specializing in pasture clearing, riding ring and 

arena preparation in Central Maine. All other 

excavation needs you might have as well. 

Competitive rates, excellent references. Over 30 

years experience.  

Call for a free consultation.  

Call Richard at Forrest Excavation 207-441-4284 

or 207-203-3874 

 

 

Grace Studio ~ downtown Readfield  
Massage & Yoga Therapies ~ Massage can help 

heal those sore muscles. Yoga can enhance your 

balance and riding ability while increasing your 

mindfulness and connectivity with your horse and 

those around you.  

Schedule your free consultation to see how 

massage and Yoga can enhance your life at 

www.graceatthestudio.com or call (207) 931-

8706.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.graceatthestudio.com/
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General Information 

Website 
http://mainetrailriders.com 

 If you have info to submit to the website, please 

contact Trudy Bickford by phone 207-720-0550 or 

email trudybickford@mainetrailriders.com. 

Hospitality 
Please help Cathy by keeping her informed on 

anything where the club should send out a card or 

more.  She can be contacted via email at:  

Cathy@MaineTrailRiders.com 

Contact Info for Officers 

Trudy Bickford, President 

 trudybickford@mainetrailriders.com 

Phone:  207-720-0550 

Riley Morse, Vice President 

youngmorse@gmail.com 

Phone:  207-841-4016  

Sandy Craig, Secretary 

 codycraig9@outlook.com 

Cathy Small, Treasure 

 Cathy@MaineTrailRiders.com 

Editor’s Note 

The deadline for submissions for the February 

issue is January 22. Send your email address if 

you would like to receive this newsletter via email.  

Photos and tips are welcome!  Send to: 

Trudy Bickford 

36 Old Portland Road 

Auburn, ME  04240 

Email:  trudybickford@mainetrailriders.com 

Phone:  207-720-0550 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month’s pictures: 

 

 Page 1 top right – Dana Lary at the Shirley 

Ride, October 4, 2015. 

 Page 2 top right – Rick Casavant and his little 

dog Jack working at the spring cleanup, April 

4, 2013. 

 Page 4 top left – Dana Lary (on Dundee), Trudy 

Bickford (on Sunny), Brenda Lary (on Dream), 

and Cathy Small (on Cy), Nancy Weeks 

(walking) - Spring ride, June 13, 2015. 

 Page 6 top right – Cathy Small  and Cy at the 

Bowdoin Ride, August 15, 2015.
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